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The PINES Cataloging Sub-Committee recommends that the Executive Committee of PINES approve an arrangement providing PINES member library systems the ability to pursue the outsourcing of their CAT2-level functions to a vendor or vendors.  

For a PINES member library system to take advantage of such an arrangement, the requesting library system should:

(1) Register its intent to exercise this CAT2 outsourcing option with the Executive Committee of PINES; and 

(2) Provide the name(s) and contact information for the vendor(s) who would be given CAT2 authorization by their library system. 

The/se vendor(s) would then be authorized to go into the PINES database to search for bibliographic records that match the items being purchased, and, upon finding them, could attach to them an item record—including call number, branch, and copy information—for each purchased copy. 

All prospective vendors must agree to hold PINES and GPLS harmless for access and access times to the PINES database.  

Although it is understood that the agreement concerning specific information to be entered into the item records must be negotiated between the requesting PINES member library system and the vendor(s) the library system has chosen to use, all prospective vendors must agree to attach full and complete item records (including but not limited to library, local call number, item type, home location, and item category 2).

It is further understood that the PINES Cataloging Sub-Committee, in coordination with the PINES Cataloging Coordinator, will monitor such arrangements as part of a continuing process to identify the most reliable/responsible outsourcing vendors, and may, consequently, request meeting time to present a status report to the Executive Committee.  Likewise, the Executive Committee can request from the Sub-Committee an evaluation/status report concerning such arrangements.  When vendors do not adhere to existing PINES policies and procedures, a recommendation of the Cataloging Subcommittee to the Executive Committee or a recommendation from the PINES coordinator to the Executive Committee may result in the vendor being barred from adding copies to the database.

